Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 20 June 2011    
7:00 p.m. 

District Office Board Room 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 20 June 2011, in the district office board room, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Ms. Cristina Mathews, Dr. Francis Peters, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Mr. David Klingerman Jr. and Mrs. Sandra Rupp were absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Mr. Brian Christiansen, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi.  

In the absence of Mr. Klingerman, Dr. Peters led the meeting.        
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
No one wished to address the board at this time.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Hummel moved to approve the minutes of 16 May 2011 regular monthly meeting and the 6 June 2011 special meeting and work session.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Ms. Mathews made the motion to approve the financial reports for May 2011, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve the bills payable for 17 May 2011 – 20 June 2011, ranging from check #00029915– check #00030079, including wire transfers totaling $231,947.15, in the amount of $1,058,658.83.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Project Fund 
Mr. Tobin moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Project Fund for 17 May 2011 – 20 June 2011, being check #00010515, totaling $392.00.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Dr. Curry reported that he received a letter from the Pennsylvania Department of Education stating that the district has permission to curtail the middle school Family Consumer Science program.  Also, he said that the district is looking into ways to set up a draining system for Joe’s Lake, and that it should be able to be completed in-house.  He reported that 80 students participated in the BASS summer swim program, and that Matt Recla and Zach Stevens will have their photos taken as state track and field champions, and that the photos are being taken free of charge.  
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT 

As Rachel DeFrain was not at the meeting, no report was given.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to come before the board at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Final Approval of Chemistry Textbooks  
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to make the final approval of purchasing high school chemistry textbooks for the 2011-2012 school year, at a unit cost of $82.47, and a grand total (including shipping) of $6,597.60.   The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Final 2011-2012 Budget 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hummel seconded, to approve the final 2011-2012 Bloomsburg Area School District budget, in the amount of $21,276,742.43.  Tax rates shall be set as follows, with the continuation of existing penalties and discounts:  




Real Estate 



38.1 mils 




Act 511 








Per Capita     


$5.00 





Occupational Privilege 
$10.00 





Real Estate Transfer 

1.0% 





Earned Income 

1.56% 




Per Capita Section 679 

$5.00 

Mr. Tobin thanked the administration for making necessary budget cuts without cutting any student programs.  

The motion passed by a voice vote of six yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  
Approval of Cancelling 5 July 2011 Work Session 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve cancelling the 5 July 2011 work session.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Proposed BASD Budget 
Mr. Tobin moved to approve the 2011-2012 athletic schedule as presented, and Ms. Mathews seconded this motion.  

In the discussion that followed, Mrs. Fiedler said she didn’t think the district should schedule events that are so far away, in an effort to save both district money and students’ time.  Mr. Hummel said there were scrimmages scheduled that he thought should be removed from the schedule, due to distance.  Ms. Mathews said she would like to know which districts we are in a two-year contract with.  Dr. Peters said he’s received hundreds of phone calls from business people who think the district should make cuts to athletics.  
The board spends too much time talking about making cuts to athletics, Mr. Hock said.  He continued by stating he believes the athletic schedule is very good, and that either next year or the year after, the district will need to start making changes.  Mr. Tobin said he knew the change to the Heartland Athletic Conference would not take place overnight.  He added that the board needs to let Bill Perkins know how strongly it feels about cutting athletic transportation expenses in the future.  Mrs. Crawford said that in addition to state athletic champions’ photos being mounted on school walls, academic honorees (such as the robotics team) should be honored in this same manner.  
After discussion, a voice vote was taken.  The motion to approve the 2011-2012 athletic schedule failed by a vote of three yes votes to four no votes (being Mrs. Crawford, Mrs. Fiedler, Mr. Hummel, and Ms. Mathews).  After the vote was taken, Mr. Hummel said he would like the far-away scrimmages removed from the schedule, and that the board could then vote on the schedule at its next meeting.  

Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Athletic Trip Requests 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Crawford, to approve the following out-of-state/overnight athletic trip requests:  

· Boys’ Varsity Basketball to the Hamburg Tournament on 9-10 December 2011, at an approximate cost to the district of $150.00; 

· Cross Country to States at Hershey, Pennsylvania on 4 – 5 November 2011, at an approximate cost to the district of $510.00; 

· Varsity Swimming & Diving to Bucknell University on 14-17 March 2012, at an approximate cost to the district of $250.00; 

· Varsity Wrestling to Districts at Williamsport, Pennsylvania on 24-25 February 2012, at an approximate cost to the district of $130.00; 

· Varsity Wrestling to Regionals at Williamsport, Pennsylvania on 2-3 March 2012, at an approximate cost to the district of $130.00; and 

· Varsity Wrestling to States at Hershey, Pennsylvania on 7-10 March 2012, at an approximate cost to the district of $390.00.  

Before voting, Mrs. Fiedler said she does not believe the district should pay for the Hamburg Tournament.  

A voice vote was then taken, and the motion passed unanimously.  

Approval of Homestead/Farmstead Resolution 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which Mr. Hock seconded, to approve the 2011 Homestead and Farmstead Exclusion Resolution as presented.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Increase in Lunch Prices 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hummel, to approve increasing lunch prices for 2011-2012 as indicated below:    
· Elementary lunch from $2.00 in 2010-2011 to $2.05 in 2011-2012; and 

· Secondary lunch from $2.25 in 2010-2011 to $2.30 in 2011-2012.  

Mr. Upton explained that the increase in the lunch prices for 2011-2012 is due to the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act in Pennsylvania.  We need to calculate our lunch prices based on the federal lunch price rate of $2.46.  This means that over the next few years, the district will need to raise prices from the current average of $2.12 to $2.46.  Mr. Upton said that food costs for 2011-2012 will be going up because of the fresh foods the district will have to buy.  In 2012-2013, this law will be fully implemented.  The board suggested Food Service Director Cindy Powlus do a presentation on this to the board at a future meeting.  
After discussion, the motion passed by a voice vote of six yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Professional Day-to-Day Substitutes 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Ms. Mathews, to approve the following individuals as professional day-to-day substitutes, effective for the start of the 2011-2012 school year: 

Name 


Certification Area 

Degree/University 
Certification Status 

Abdul, Chaza 

Business Computer Info 
MEd, BCIT 

In hand 




Tech 



Bloomsburg Univ 

Humphreys, Gail 
Retired (as of 6/14/11) Beaver-Main Elementary School Teacher 

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Reapproval of Athletic Director for 2011-2012 
Mr. Hummel made the motion to reapprove Bill Perkins as the Bloomsburg Area School District Athletic Director for the 2011-2012 school year, at Step 16 and an annual stipend of $7,120.50.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Mathews.  
Mrs. Fiedler said she would not be voting to reapprove Mr. Perkins, as she has a problem with employee who break district policies.  Mr. Lester asked from the audience what specific policies he’d broken, and at this point, Dr. Peters directed him to Mrs. Fiedler.  Mrs. Fiedler directed him to Dr. Curry, who stated that if we’re going to talk personnel, we need to go into executive session.  Otherwise, there is nothing to say.  
The motion was then voted on and approved by a voice vote of six yes votes to one no vote (being Mrs. Fiedler).  

Acceptance of Classified Staff Retirement 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to accept the retirement of Memorial Elementary School Paraprofessional Karen DeLuca, retroactive to 13 June 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
INFORMATION 
It was requested by board members that the following items appear on the August (or another upcoming) work session: Alternative Education Overview, AP Courses, and Volunteer Clearance Policy/Procedure.    
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the 5 July 201 work session was cancelled, and that the next regular monthly board meeting was scheduled for Monday, 18 July 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room. 
ADJOURNMENT 
At 8:58 p.m., Mr. Tobin moved to adjourn the meeting, and Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote, and the meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

